
 

 

 

 
 

 

24th Kitchener Scouting shares 

The Wisdom of the Turtle 

 

 

Baden-Powell Service 
Sunday, February 26, 2023 

Scout-Guide Week  

 

 



 

Baden-Powell 2023 Order of Service 
* Please stand, as you are able, when you see this symbol (*) 

 

Children age 4 and older are asked to remain in the congregation  
with their families for the service.  

The nursery (in the Parlour) is open for children 3 and under.  
 

 
Greeting – Scouter Jen Kruithof 
 
*Opening Song: I’ve Got Peace Like a River        Hymn 577 
*Processional & Receiving the Flags     
 
*O Canada                                           Hymn 524 
*Placing of the Canadian Flag      
 
Venturers on the long History of Scouting 

Cubs share a Turtle story   
 
Beavers’ twist on an Aesop’s fable  
 

 Scouts on Turtle Conservation 
  
 Offering Song: He’s Got the Whole World in His Hands   
 
 Award Presentation – Scouter David White  
 Recipient of Duke of Edinburgh:  Scouter Jennifer Coyle 
  
 Rovers on being of service. 
 
 Prayers of the People – Rev Chris 
 
 Explorer Scouts – Kum ba yah 
 
 Closing remarks – Scouter Jen Kruithof 
  

 Recession of Flags & Scouting members 
 *Recessional:   All Things Bright and Beautiful         Hymn 291 
 
 
 
 



 

Large Print Bulletins and Hearing Devices are available  
(please ask an usher) 

 

 
Please join us for refreshments in the Rainbow Room after 

the service! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

The 24th Kitchener Scouting Family, wish to extend sincere 

thanks to you our sponsor, St. James’-Rosemount United Church, 

for your continued support and commitment to the Scouting 

movement. Our partnership continues to provide all of us with 

opportunities to make positive contributions to our community, 

and to future generations. 

Thank You SJR! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 24th Kitchener Scouting family includes: 

Tail Flappers Beaver Colony   

Adventurous Wolf Pack   

SUS Scout Troop   

Explorers Scout Troop  

Venturer Company   

1st Hope Rover Crew 

Group Committee 

 

Each one of them have contributed in their own way to today’s 

service, either through inspiration, participation or both. 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The flowers in the sanctuary 

have been placed by the 

24th Kitchener Scouting Family 

in loving memory of Scouters: 
 

Gordon McConnell 

Harvey Haun 

Don Cowley 

Roger Farnham 

Dick Vaughn 

Verna Struke 

Don Hasson 

Doris Hammond 

Doug Henderson 

George Hatton 

Betty Mair 

Bob Carse 

Ed Howard 

  Peter Templin 

Al Rouble 

Harold McCarter 

Elgin Evers 

Cub Allen Poll 



For Your Calendar: 
 

 Feb. 27 UCW Meeting - 7 pm in the Parlour 
 Feb. 29 Faith Study on Simon Peter:  1pm or 7pm, Parlour  
 Feb. 30 Choir 7:30pm – Rainbow Room   
 Mar.  3 Christ the King Yar 
 Mar.  5 – Gather, Gab, & Mingle – after the service! 

 

Check the bulletin boards and visit www.sjruc.ca for upcoming 

events. 
 

In Our Church 
 

UCW Meeting February 27, at 7 pm in the church Parlour. Linda Dawson has 
been waiting for 3 years to share about her Mission adventure to Nicaragua. 
Everyone welcome. Presentation at 7:30 in Long Sunday School Room.  
 

Faith Study An ordinary fisherman who heard an extraordinary call, He was not 
rich or educated but was familiar with hard work.  He was quick tempered & 
impetuous but possessed a passion that would change the world.  He left 
everything to follow his teacher yet struggled with doubt & fear.  Join this six-week 
journey for an in-depth dive into the life, faith, & character of Simon Peter.  Meet 
in the Parlour Wednesdays 1pm to 3pm OR 7pm to 9pm.  Interested in joining 
us? Contact the office at mail@sjruc.ca  
 

Christ the King is holding a free yard sale, Sharing Place, at 167 Thaler Ave, on 
Friday,  March 3, 1 pm-4 pm and Saturday, March 4, 9am-noon.  We need 
volunteers to help set up on Wednesday & Thursday before, during the event and 
after. Call the church office for contact information: 519-742-1002 
 

Forty Days - Forty Items Challenge: Wednesday, Feb. 22 was the first day of 
Lent.  Each day of Lent, remove one item from your closet or drawers that you no 
longer wear or need and put it into this trash bag.  At the end of the forty days, on 
Palm Sunday, please bring your bag to the church. We will deliver these items to 
Canadian Food for Children to help people in Canada and around the world. For 
more information contact the church office: 519-742-1002.  
 

Broadview Subscriptions:  It is time to renew your subscription for 2023. This 
magazine is a window on our faith community across Canada. The cost remains 
$25.00 per year through SJRUC (group rate).  We welcome new subscribers! 
For more information contact the church office: 519-742-1002. 
 

Suor Angelica Join us for tuneful music & emotional storytelling: the heart-
wrenching tale of a young noblewoman forced to take the veil after bearing a child 
out of wedlock. With soaring melodies and emotionally affecting lyrics, Suor 
Angelica’s tragic story explores the complicated issues of grief & motherhood. 
Directed by Renee Salewski, conducted by Rachel Cleland, with Jennifer 
Carter in the title role, mezzo-soprano Laura Pudwell, and a cast of talented 
local singers. Presented with piano, in Italian with English translations 



provided. March 3, 4, 5. See bulletin board for more info.: Tickets via Eventbrite - 
scan QR Code or browse to: https://lnkd.in/g5Ed4XZ2 
 
Food Bank Fundraiser and Food Drive: Many families in our community 
struggle financially to provide the basic needs of their families, including providing 
daily nutritious meals. In response, we are having our first fundraiser of 2023 for 
the Waterloo Region Food Bank, Sunday, February 26 until Thursday March 
23. Food can be dropped off at the church or during Thursday, March 23rd pick up 
6-7:30 PM. Financial donations can be made by cash or cheque made out to 
SJRUC in an appropriate envelope labeled for the Food Bank along with your 
name or SJRUC envelope # to be collected during Sunday service, mailed to the 
church, or placed into the church mail slot. 
 

Unified Board Search:  The Board is still searching for new members and 
several committee chairs. Please prayerfully consider how you can serve! 
 

The Cellar Library Don’t forget about The Cellar Library in the Rose Room - 
Purchase your next read for only 25¢!   Feel free to also donate any good reads 
you no longer wish to keep. The funds help our support our SJR church library.  

 

023 World Day of Prayer Services – Kitchener, Friday, March 3rd   

The Women’s Inter-Church Council of Canada (www.wicc.org) 
annual World Day of Prayer will be celebrated in Kitchener on Friday, 
March 3rd, 2023. This year’s program was prepared by the Churches of 

Taiwan, with the theme, "I Have Heard About Your Faith" 
 

There are both digital and in-person service options.  
The Women’s Inter-Church Council of Canada (WICC) has prepared a 55 

min. video for our use. 
 

There are four ways to participate: 
 

Watch the video on Rogers Cable Channel 20 on Friday, March 3rd, at 
8:30 AM or 5 PM 

or 
Join a Zoom viewing session, followed by a discussion & prayer session 

hosted by  
St Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 7 PM (email 

office.coordinator@standrewskw.com  
before March 2nd, to get the zoom link) 

or 
Attend the in-person service at St George’s of Forest Hill Anglican 

Church - Friday, March 3rd, 10 AM (or by livestream) 
(stgeorgefh@outlook.com) assisted by St. Matthews Lutheran, 

St. Anne’s Catholic, St. Andrews Presbyterian, & other churches. 
or 

https://lnkd.in/g5Ed4XZ2?trk=public_post-text


Go to www.wicc.org and view the video at any time or join the NATIONAL 
online WDP 2023 service on Saturday, March 4th at 1 pm EST. Breakout 
rooms before and after the service will give us a chance to “catch up”, talk 

& share thoughts. To join this service, and receive the Zoom link, go to 
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/national-world-day-of-prayer-2023-virtual-

service-tickets-517837414647 
 

Donations should be made directly to WICC on their website or mailed to: 
Women’s Inter-Church Council of Canada 

47 Queen’s Park Crescent East, Toronto, ON M5S 2C3 
 

Thank you, Shirley Gosselin, Chair World Day of Prayer (Kitchener 
Region) Csgosselin17@gmail.com or 519-742-3248 

 


